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Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. 

Director, Legal Services 

Phone: 603-724-2135 

Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com 

March 28, 2023 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel Goldner, Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 

  

Re: Docket No. DE 22-024; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

 Default Service Solicitation 

Dear Chairman Goldner: 

In Order No. 26,758 (Jan. 13, 2023) in the above docket the Commission approved the 

Company’s request to self-supply default service to its large customer group for the period February 1 

through April 30, 2023.  The Order, at page 8, also directed Liberty to,  

… work with the DOE to develop periodic (monthly) default service 

pricing reports to be filed with the Commission as public documents for 

Block A and any other, future, ISO-NE direct-market supplied default 

service load, which will provide information about current pricing 

outcomes in our regional competitive electricity market.  

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp., d/b/a Liberty, and in compliance with 

the above directive, attached please find a February 2023 Default Service Report, in both Excel and pdf 

format, which the Company prepared with input from DOE.  The Company plans to file similar reports in 

mid-April (with data through March 31) and in mid-May (with data through April 30).  Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

Attachments 

Cc: Service List 


